
Eastern Carolina Firefighters Association 
General Meeting Minutes, April 9, 2015 

The Eastern Carolina Firefighters Association held the quarterly meeting at Jennette’s Pier on Thursday, 
April 9, 2015. 

President Overman welcomed everyone to Nags Head with invocation by Dewand Taylor.  The meal was 
served at 6:40 p.m. 

At 7:15, President Overman called the meeting to order.  Colington Fire Chief Glenn Rainey and Dare 
County Fire Marshal Steve Kovacs welcomed everyone to Dare County. 

The Board of Directors were introduced. 

Minutes:  The minutes of the January 15 general business meeting were presented.  Motion by Pantego 
VFD (Beaufort Co), seconded by Kitty Hawk FD (Dare Co) Approved. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Scott Rogers gave the Treasurer’s report.  Motion by Pantego VFD (Beaufort Co), 
seconded by Kitty Hawk FD (Dare Co) Approved. 

Old Business:  There was no Old Business discussed 

Committee / Agency Updates:  

OSFM.  Jan Parker gave an update including how ISO rating points may be gained through use of Fire and 
Life Safety and Inspection and Outreach Activities that are well documented.  Having members attend 
annual F and LS conference qualifies for some points.  Child safety seat inspections held at your station 
can also count.  She gave an overview of the successful Smoke Alarm campaign, noting over 25,000 have 
been installed so far.  OSFM is looking for more departments to be involved in the program.  There are 
even alarms for the hearing impaired.   The office is still trying to increase the size of the Home Fire 
Sprinkler Coalition and get more departments to lend support and help educate communities about 
residential sprinklers.  She also gave an update about Camp Celebrate. 

First Citizens Bank.  Joey Haddock and David Miller of First Citizens Bank gave a brief talk on investing 
with your Relief Fund and the possibilities through their investment services. 

NCSFA.  Tim Bradley recognized past Association presidents in attendance as well as current board 
members.  May 6th is Legislative Day in Raleigh, meet at the Science Museum at 8:30 a.m., and lunch will 
be served afterwards.  There is a legislative reception on May 5th for a meet and greet with legislators 
and staff from 5 – 7 p.m.  The Relief Fund has been very active because of HB 1034.  Departments are 
using funds for items such as supplemental retirement, scholarships, paying for insurances and similar 
activities.  The financial report will change and require a little more detail.  It is electronic and is question 
driven and designed to be simple to use.   Bond insurance for relief funds has changed and the first 
$25,000 of the fund is not covered by the bond.  Departments are strongly urged to get gap insurance to 
ensure safety.   The Board added two new benefits for members recently, Metlife Vision Program, and 
Advantage Rent A Car program.  SAFRE will be moving to Charlotte for 2016 and 2017, then back to 
Raleigh.  Tim also gave a brief Legislative update.  



NCAFC.  Donnie Hall gave an update from the mid-winter conference and recognized past presidents in 
attendance.  CFSI is scheduled for April 29- May 2, 2014.  He gave a presentation on the new NCAFC 
Member Center. 

NCFFF.  Ed Brinson announced the Firefighter Memorial Service May 2nd at Nash Square in Raleigh.  
Inducting 8 FF’s to the memorial.  6 from 2014 and 2 previous.  (3 East, 2 Piedmont, 3 West)  Invited 
everyone to visit the online store and asked everyone to attend the corn hole tournament at SAFER. 

OSFM.  Mike Edwards gave an update including, AC Daniels has retired from OSFM.  Davie Summey has 
been hired to fill his role.  A rewrite of the Technical Rescuer program is complete.  They are enhancing 
the high school FF program and trying to get more schools involved.  There are 14 HS programs in 
Eastern NC now.  Pilot classes for Rescue Officer are coming soon.  The Instructors Conference will be in 
Wilmington May 27 – 30. 

The evening’s meal sponsors were MES and Atlantic Coast Fire Apparatus. 

Bradley Kinlaw thanked and recognized the sponsors and vendors present.  Door Prizes were awarded 
and the 50/50 raffle was drawn with proceeds to the host, Colington VFD. 

Roll call found 57 members in attendance from 17 counties. 

Thanks to Chief Rainey of Colington VFD for the hospitality. 

The next meeting will be Thursday, July 9, 2015 at Jacksonville FD.   

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 

 

Respectfully,  

Glenn Rainey 
Secretary 


